Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting Conference Call

2:00 pm 
Monday November 22, 2010

Dial in number: 866-212-0875, 

Participant pass code: 222664#

Directors present:
Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton 

Others present:
Peter Miller

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 pm by President Thornton. 
Retention pond tracer testing, engineering alternatives for storm water/drainage, and foundation assessment issues were discussed. It was decided to have an engineer friend of Mr. Steeb’s review change orders on these items that Stantec Consulting has presented for board approval. The review work will be done on a friendship basis to get an opinion from a professional in addition to what attorneys Bob Aune and Branden Bickel have proposed in regards to proceeding 
It was decided by the Board that foundation testing and engineering alternatives for storm water/drainage need not be done by Stantec. It can be done by another engineer. Attorney Bob Aune will be directed to pursue this course of action with civil engineer Jim Gonsman. 

The contract with Northstar Security was discussed. The following points brought out in Ski Trails’ director Glenn Steiner’s October 20th email were discussed:

1. Everyone is either holding same prices as last year or reducing them.  It is very reasonable for the Board to tell Northstar that the 4% increase is unacceptable due to the economy.

2. The dates in the contract are wrong showing a start date of 2009.

3. Exhibit A shall be modified as follows:  6.a) Monthly written reports showing times of patrol, number of cars ticketed and license plate numbers shall be provided to CAMCO.  Any month where reports are not provided by the 15thof the following month, Patrol Services shall be considered in violation of the agreement and payment shall be reduced an agreed upon financial penalty. 
 After discussion it was agreed to accept the points in Mr. Steiner’s email.  Additionally, it was expressed that the Board wants more accountability from the Security service. The Association will continue to pay the current rate until the contact is signed. 
The required signage for towing vehicles will be brought into compliance with state laws. In addition bold signs reading “NO PERMIT, DON’T PARK. WE TOW” will be posted at the entrances to Silver Strike and Aspen Grove roads. The Board also suggested that Northstar Security post a guard at the entrance to Silver Strike and Aspen Grove on busy weekends. 
The security service costs each owner $16 per month. The Board agreed that the Association should keep a positive relationship with Northstar Security and make them more accountable for the level of service that they provide. The Board feels that current fee increase is out of line with the level of service delivered. 
Mr. Hoffman requested that Northstar Security provide a monthly license plate list of cars that have been ticketed along with the unit numbers. If there are problems with owners not filling out guest passes correctly they will be contacted by the management company to do so or become susceptible to being fined by the Board. 

Mr. Miller will prepare a letter with contract requests and changes consistent with the needs of the Aspen Grove and Ski Trails Associations and present to Mr. Hoffman and Mr. Thornton to review along with Ski Trails Director Glenn Steiner. It was agreed that the Board would continue to work with the Ski Trails Board in obtaining a contact that works for services requested, especially parking issues. 

Replacement of entry floor tile that was cracked during installation of the new front door was discussed. Only one unit had a cracked tile from the door installation. A bid was obtained in the amount of $450 to replace tiles in entry. It was agreed by the Board to offer a check for $450 to the owner to have this work done. They will make the arrangements for the floor tile installation. 
In discussion of upgrading the laundry rooms at a cost of $2,000 to $2,500 each, four of the five directors expressed that they felt the pricing was reasonable and approved the project. The laundry room upgrade to the four tower buildings will include painting the walls, removing the previous vinyl floors down to the original subfloor, repairing the subfloor, installing industrial commercial grade carpet, and installing a new light fixture. The carpet will be dark brown with a little red in it. In building 3169-3180 the trap door will be moved to a different location in the floor, one that is less exposed to foot traffic. The work will be scheduled between Thanksgiving and Christmas.  

The following homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda:
1. Grooming of the ski back was discussed. Mr. Hoffman reported that Northstar has a new snow blower plow for the paid parking lot behind the Village. They are blowing dirty parking lot snow onto ski back. He requested that they be asked to stop pushing or blowing snow on to ski back. Instead push the snow up towards the pond. Mr. Mill will contact Paula Rachuy and request that this not be done.
2. Mrs. Reagor reported that unit 3060 has a torn up ceiling on the entry way. It was decided that the property manager would contact the owner and give them a two week deadline to repair it. If it is not done within the two weeks the Camco maintenance crew will repair the ceiling and bill back the cost to the owner. 

3. Mr. Thornton reported that Meng Construction was working on installing the new meter room doors. They should have all of them replaced by Christmas. 
4. Mr. Hoffman reported that he had noticed additional venting on tower building unit 3135. Mr. Miller will inspect the unit’s exterior. 

The next meeting was confirmed for 4:00 pm Friday January 14, 2011 at Mrs. Reagor’s unit. Accountant Bob McClintock will be attending to present the annual audit and financial statements.  
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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